

## The Whartons Primary School

Head Teacher: Mrs Julia Dickson

The Whartons
Otley
West Yorkshire
LS21 2BS

Tel: 01943 465018 Fax: 01943 465180

<u>www.whartonsprimary.co.uk</u> Email: info@whartonsprimary.co.uk

Dear Parents/Carers,

I have copied the most up to date information we have from the government for educational settings.

This states that if children show signs of a new persistent cough or a fever/high temperature then they should stay at home for 7 days to gauge whether the symptoms reduce.

Advice sent home last week still stands and we are being extra vigilant with washing hands and catching germs in tissues.

I have included the official advice within this letter:

Government announces move from Contain to Delay phase

Yesterday, the Government announced that we are moving from the Contain phase of the coronavirus action plan and into the Delay phase, in response to the ongoing coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak.

Full details of each stage in the government action plan can be found here:

· https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-action-plan

To support the delay of the spread of the virus, the Department for Health and Social Care has asked anyone who shows certain symptoms to stay at home for 7 days, regardless of whether they have travelled to affected areas. This means people should stay at home and avoid all but essential contact with others for 7 days from the point of displaying mild symptoms, to slow the spread of infection.

The symptoms are:

· A high temperature (37.8 degrees and above) · A new, continuous cough

You do not need to call NHS 111 to stay at home. If your symptoms worsen during your stay at home period or are no better after 7 days contact NHS 111 online at 111.nhs.uk. If you have no internet access, you should call NHS 111. For a medical emergency dial 999.









## The Whartons Primary School

Head Teacher: Mrs Julia Dickson

The Whartons
Otley
West Yorkshire
LS21 2BS

Tel: 01943 465018 Fax: 01943 465180

## <u>www.whartonsprimary.co.uk</u> Email: info@whartonsprimary.co.uk

Current advice remains in place: no education or children's social care setting should close in response to a suspected or confirmed COVID-19 case unless advised to do so by Public Health England.

The Chief Medical Officer has advised that the impact of closing schools on both children's education and on the workforce will be substantial, but the benefit to public health may not be. Decisions on future advice to schools will be taken based on the latest and best scientific evidence, which at this stage suggests children are a lower risk group.

We are working together as a team to gather resources for remote education, if that were to become applicable.

However at the present time this is not necessary and so we will forward more information as needed.

Please have a good weekend.

Kind regards,

Julia Dickson (Headteacher





